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Dear Neighbor: 

 

 This week our team toured many important venues in District 2.  We joined Congressman Lowenthal 
and Lt Governor Eleni Kounalakis as well as the Mayor Pro Tem Paolo Morales of Cypress for a personal tour 
by Kelly Vlahakis-Hanks of her ECOS Earth Friendly Products manufacturing plant in Cypress. This company 
represents a model for the future related to reducing our carbon footprint, elimination of waste on site, non 
toxic solutions for cleaning and washing, and employee relations that value workers, especially frontline 
essential workers.  We learned so much and I brought back products to share with our County departments 
for consideration of a non toxic alternative.  I look forward to partnering with ECOS as we create our D2 
sustainability and climate action plans as they are light years ahead of all of us.  Anyone wanting a tour, 
please let us know and we will schedule.  Businesses and public agencies can learn a lot from their model of 
operations. 
 

 Also on our tours this week, we visited the Joint Forces Training Base in Los Alamitos where we 
learned about their plans for future improvements to the base, experienced the classes offered by the 
STARBASE Academy that serves 5th graders from various schools for 25 hours of STEM learning, toured the 
nationally recognized Sunburst Youth Academy for at-risk teenagers, the JFTB Aquatics Training Center where 
our USA Gold Medal Women’s Water Polo team train, and the airfield and fire department on site.  This 
community resource offers so much for our local community while simultaneously working as a critical 
training base. 
 

 We ended our week touring the Harbor Patrol in Newport Beach as well as the Pacific Marine 
Mammal Center where we participated in releasing an elephant seal that was helped after injury.   
 

 Our district offers so many amazing resources to constituents. I’m enjoying learning about and sharing 
with you.   

 

 Our monthly Mayors meeting was hosted by Seal Beach Mayor Joe Kalmick at Crema Café. We 
enjoyed their outdoor patio, sharing ideas, and providing updates on projects we are partnering on together. 
I’ve requested that all the Mayors help us to better understand the cost of providing homeless services and 
each city was asked to send in their budget actual costs from last year and plans for this fiscal year.  The State 
funds nearly all homeless services provided at the county level, so I want to ensure that our cities not in the 
Big 13 are receiving their fair share of those funds to assist to prevent homelessness.   

 

 Finally, this week marks the beginning of Hunger Action Month and Child Awareness Month as well as 
the start of the South Coast Plaza Festival of Children Foundation.  We hope you will join us in supporting the 
amazing organizations that seek to help food insecure families and keep kids and seniors fed.   
 

 Thank you for getting your vaccine.  We are starting to hit 70% vaccination rates in nearly every city.   

Supervisor’s Message 

https://www.ecos.com/
https://www.starbaselosal.org/
https://www.sunburstadmissions.com/
https://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/departments/harbor/contact-us/sheriff-s-harbor-patrol
https://www.pacificmmc.org/
https://www.pacificmmc.org/
https://www.cremacafe.com/
https://festivalofchildren.org/our-impact/featured-programs/festival-of-children/
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COVID-19 & VARIANT UPDATES 

9/2/21 
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference  

8/31/21  
Click here to watch Supervisor Foley’s virtual 
press conference with Dr. Regina Chinsio-Kwong 
(Deputy Health Officer, Orange County Health 
Agency) 

https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorFoley/videos/431816031694715
https://www.facebook.com/SupervisorFoley/videos/260017725803799
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Orange County Vaccination Statistics 

To report COVID cases or an outbreak at your school, please contact our Public Health Dept. by email at 
OCSPOTSchools@ochca.com or visit the website https://coronavirus.egovoc.com/guidance-school-administration-resources  

  
To report COVID cases or an outbreak at your business, please contact our Public Health Dept. by email at 
OCCOVIDBusiness@ochca.com or visit the website https://coronavirus.egovoc.com/guidance-non-healthcare-businesses-
worksites   

mailto:OCSPOTSchools@ochca.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.egovoc.com%2Fguidance-school-administration-resources&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C6e0b72623a4b424ac7fc08d96733acf3%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C6376542
mailto:OCCOVIDBusiness@ochca.com
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.egovoc.com%2Fguidance-non-healthcare-businesses-worksites&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C6e0b72623a4b424ac7fc08d96733acf3%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoronavirus.egovoc.com%2Fguidance-non-healthcare-businesses-worksites&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C6e0b72623a4b424ac7fc08d96733acf3%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637
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Hello! This week I joined Supervisor Foley on the tour of Earth Friendly 

Products (better known as ECOS) corporate office and manufacturing plant that 

she referenced in her message. This fantastic company is on an epic mission to 

create the most sustainable products in the cleaning industry.  They certainly 

practice what they preach. Their facilities are entirely run on renewable energy 

through which has contributed to them achieving the ultimate trifecta of 

sustainable manufacturing: carbon neutral, water neutral and zero waste. It's 

incredible to see companies like ECOS pave the way for businesses to be both 

profitable and sustainable, truly creating models for others to emulate. 

The Supervisor and I also toured the Los Alamitos Joint Forces Training Military 

Base.  We were able to see the command center, airfield, and educational 

programs/facilities, including Sunburst Academy and the STARBASE program, 

with staff from the County of Orange's Public Works, Real Estate and Community Services departments. 

You'd never guess, but the base also houses a fully operational high school in addition to the critical military 

operation it oversees. The tour was extremely informative, and our office looks forward to strengthening the 

relationship between the military base and the County as we explore new collaboration opportunities. 

I finished the week by joining the Supervisor at the Pacific Marine Mammal Center with the Orange County 

Sheriff’s for the release of Flower. Flower is a 10-month-old Northern Elephant Seal that was rescued in Little 

Corona on May 4th of this year. The Pacific Marine Mammal Center's wonderful staff cared for the seal until 

it was healthy enough to be released back into the wild. This was a moment I'll never forget as it increased 

my appreciation for the work our incredible animal care centers do. Our entire office wishes Flower the best! 

Kalvin Alvarez 

Constituent Services Manager 

Buena Park, Fountain Valley, La 

Palma, Los Alamitos & Animal 

Services 

DISTRICT 2 COMMUNITY UPDATES & PROGRAMS 

Hello District 2! It has been a productive week, as always! From meeting with the Mayor 
of Newport Beach Brad Avery to attending the Huntington Beach Paddle Out in honor of 
Rick “Rockin’ Fig” Fignetti to attending the ribbon cutting of Scratch Bakery Café in 
Newport Beach, we’ve been staying busy. We also had the 
pleasure of hosting this month’s Second District Mayors 
Breakfast in Seal Beach at Crema Café, yum! In addition, we have 
been present at vaccine clinics at the Coastline Community 
College, Newport Beach Campus, Oasis Senior Center in Newport 
Beach, and at Golden West College in Huntington Beach. We 
continue to work towards Supervisor Foley’s priority of getting 
our communities vaccinated. I hope that everyone is safe and 
enjoys their long Labor Day weekend. I’ll see you next week!  

#GetVaccinatedNow  
Avery Counts 

Constituent Services Manager 

Huntington Beach, Newport 

Beach, Seal Beach 
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Hello everyone, Happy Friday! This past Saturday I represented our office at the Rick 
“Rocking Fig” Fignetti Paddle Out Remembrance in Huntington Beach. Rocking Fig was 
a local legend in the Huntington Beach Surfing Community, often commentating during 
the U.S. Open of Surfing and know for his daily surf report on KROQ-FM Radio. It was 
touching to see the Huntington Beach community come out to support the Fignetti 
family. Our office sends condolences.  

The Rossmoor Community Service District is taking speeding very seriously for its 
Rossmoor residents. They have installed two Permanent Radar Speed Signs, one on 
Montecito Road near Copa De Oro Dr, and the second on Saint Cloud Drive near Druid 
Lanes. The RCSD is also distributing yard signs to remind drivers of the 25 MPH speed 
limit.  Please help do your part and keep the Rossmoor community safe! 

This week, I was at two different COVID-19 vaccination pods. On Wednesday, I was at 
Golden West College, and on Friday at the Costa Mesa Senior Center. We have been 
hosting vaccine clinics all over the Second District. This upcoming Saturday we will be 
having another Vaccination Mobile Pod at the Boys and Girls Club in Stanton as well at 
Orange Coast College near the Flea Market. If you have any questions about where we will have upcoming vaccination 
pods, please reach out to our office line at (714) 834-3220. 

If you have an upcoming event you would like our office to attend, please reach out to me at (714) 714-3122 or at 

manuel.chavez@ocgov.com. I wish you all a safe weekend.    

Manuel Chavez 

Constituent Services Manager 

Costa Mesa, Cypress, 

Huntington Beach (Oak View 

Neighborhood), Stanton & 

Rossmoor 

mailto:manuel.chavez@ocgov.com
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TRANSPARENCY IN GOVERNANCE 

 

On March 11, 2021, President Biden signed the $1.9 trillion American 
Rescue Plan Act (ARPA). As part of ARPA, local governments received 
funding promote economic recovery from COVID-19. Orange County was 
allocated $616.8 million. This funding offers an unprecedented opportunity 
for Orange County to address immediate recovery needs and long-term 
challenges. 

According to the Department of Treasury ARPA funds can be used for the 
following spending categories: 

• Support urgent COVID-19 response efforts to continue to decrease 
spread of the virus and bring the pandemic under control 

• Replace lost revenue for eligible state, local, territorial, and Tribal 
governments to strengthen support for vital public services and help retain 
jobs 

• Support immediate economic stabilization for households and businesses 

Address systemic public health and economic challenges that have 
contributed to the inequal impact of the pandemic 

 
You can review the county’s ARPA expenditure reports and performance 
plans here. (https://cfo.ocgov.com/resources/arpacares-act-reports). 
Transparency and accountability are top priorities for my office and I’m 
thankful for the county’s efforts to make this information accessible. 

 

I want to hear from the community about how these funds should be 
spent.  Our meetings are dominated by a loud, vocal minority that does not 
represent the views of the majority. ALL Orange County family deserves the 
opportunity to have a say in how their taxpayer dollars are spent. I 
encourage you to make your voice heard by submitting this feedback form. 
(https://cfo.ocgov.com/form/arpa-cares-act-reports-feedback) The County 
Budget Office will also hold a public workshop at 1:30pm on Thursday, 
September 30, 2021 in the Board of Supervisors Hearing and Planning 
Commission Rooms. 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcfo.ocgov.com%2Fresources%2Farpacares-act-reports&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C9596f6903d66468c7ffa08d96d9442bd%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637661305816654349%7CUn
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcfo.ocgov.com%2Fform%2Farpa-cares-act-reports-feedback&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C9596f6903d66468c7ffa08d96d9442bd%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637661305816654349
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Link to ARPA and CARES Act Transparency website. 

To view the County’s past Strategic Financial Plans, click here. 

To submit comments, click here. 

https://cfo.ocgov.com/resources/arpacares-act-reports
https://www.ocgov.com/gov/ceo/deputy/finance/budget/plan
https://cfo.ocgov.com/form/arpa-cares-act-reports-feedback
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Redistricting Update 

 

 
Link to video of Supervisor Foley’s District 2 redistricting townhall. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=1kGQ5Y4z_xI
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A round of new funding will open up September 9 through September 30 for 

California’s Small Business COVID-19 Relief Grant Program.  The program 

provides grants of $5,000 to $25,000 to small businesses hurt by the pandemic.  

Businesses are eligible based on annual revenue as documented in their most recent 

tax return.  Until September 8, the program is processing waitlisted applicants from 

previous rounds.  Waitlisted applicants do not need to reapply.   

Click here for more information.  

WORKFORCE & ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

https://careliefgrant.com/
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VIRTUAL SMALL BUSINESS ROUNDTABLE:  

CARES Act Grant Relief Rounds 8 & 9 for Non-Profit Cultural Institutions and Small Businesses 

This week we held a Virtual Small Business Roundtable to ensure that Orange County businesses are able to 
take advantage of CARES Act Funding.  The last 2 rounds of CARES Act funding  is now open and available to 
businesses to apply.  Our roundtable featured Patricia Click of The Center by Lendistry who offered very 
valuable tips on common application mistakes.  She also reviewed critical  timelines, helpful tools and 
website links to the application and program information.  The Center by Lendistry is available to assist 
businesses with the application process.  Please contact patricia.click@thecenterbylendistry.org for 
assistance. 

mailto:patricia.click@thecenterbylendistry.org


14 

 
Buena Park 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark  
 

Costa Mesa 
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm  

 
Cypress 

https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities 

Fountain Valley 

https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities  

Huntington Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/  

La Palma 

https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities 

Los Alamitos 

https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/ 

Newport Beach 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach 

Seal Beach 

https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach  

Stanton 

https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/
human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php 

https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/buenapark
https://agency.governmentjobs.com/costamesa/default.cfm
https://www.cypressca.org/departments/human-resources/job-opportunities
https://www.fountainvalley.org/261/Employment-Opportunities
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/huntingtonbeach/
https://www.cityoflapalma.org/363/Employment-Opportunities
https://cityoflosalamitos.org/i-want-to/apply-for/a-job/
https://www.governmentjobs.com/careers/newportbeach
https://www.calopps.org/city-of-seal-beach
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
https://www.stantonca.gov/departments/administration/human_resources_and_risk_management/job_opportunities.php
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Meet Jane! 

Jane and nine of her siblings were discovered abandoned in a Lake Forest hotel room. The 
hotel's room service staff spotted two cages full of hamsters and rushed them to the main lobby in 
search of their owner. Unfortunately, staff were unable to locate the owner, so the hotel 
management contacted OC Animal Care to arrange for them to be picked up.  

Russian Dwarf hamsters are low-maintenance pets that make excellent beginner pets for busy 
households. Every day, OC Animal Care’s kennel staff offers Jane and her family with nutritious 
treats and entertaining entertainment.  

Although they have liked their stay in the shelter, they are ready to return their room keys and 
leave. Do you have room for Jane and her furry buddies at your house? If this is the case, please 
call 714-935-6848 or visit https://ocpetinfo.com.  

ANIMAL ID: A1729563 

PET OF THE WEEK 

 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Focpetinfo.com%2F&data=04%7C01%7CMichael.Moss%40ocgov.com%7C18a7503ab781455507bd08d96d0ea9e4%7Ce4449a56cd3d40baae3225a63deaab3b%7C0%7C0%7C637660732026923705%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wL
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Click here for link  

https://my.360photocontest.com/2022sbacc
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